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Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day, 75th Anniversary

Sunday, December 25th

Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
In by 6:00 a.m. - Out by 7:00 a.m. Page 10

Speaker: Pastor Don Bartow from the Total Living Center

Saturday, December 24th

Hanukkah begins at Sundown

Ho Ho
Ho!
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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.
Eric W. Muehlenbein (330) 704-6480 .... W.M.
Ty E. Youngman (330) 204-1530 ....... S.W.
Christian Vallance (330) 800-5198 ....... J.W.
Gary J. Dressler (330) 833-8219 ............ Sec.
Robert Penix (330) 685-6111 ..........Tyler

Mailing address
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comEric W. Muehlenbein, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Continued on page 9

Wed., Dec. 7, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 16, 6:30 p.m. – Tri-Lodge Family Christmas Party, Ballroom
Sat., Dec. 17, 8:00 a.m. - Deliver Christmas Remembrances to Shut-ins
Wed., Dec. 21, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 24, 8:30 a.m. - Christmas Breakfast Set Up
Sun., Dec. 28, 6:00 a.m. - Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Sat., Dec. 31 - New Year’s Eve

Greetings my Brothers! We are starting another year for our beloved
fraternity and I am thrilled to be in the East for Canton Lodge No. 60. Last month
was our open installation of the officers for the 2016 -2017 Masonic year and
also Service Awards Night. It was a great time and it was nice to meet all those
who attended. A big thank you for all who put time and effort into making this
event such a wonderful success!

December will be busy with some great events besides regular lodge
activities. There will be the Tri- Lodge Christmas Party with food, fun, activities
and a visit from a certain jolly old elf. Bring the kids, grandkids and family
along with you for some fellowship and fun. Mark your calendars for Friday,
December, 16th at 6:30 p.m. and we can’t wait to see you all there! We will be
delivering Christmas Remembrances on Saturday, December 17th to our
venerable brethren and the help of all brothers for this task is truly needed.
Please be at the Temple that morning at 8:00 a.m. for coffee, doughnuts and
fellowship as we put our lists together for the task. The stories and experiences
being shared during this time is worth your time. The Masonic Christmas
Morning Breakfast set up has been handed off to the brothers of Canton Lodge
and I know we are up for the task. We will get started on Saturday, December
24th at 8:30 a.m. in the Ballroom. We
will be meeting for breakfast at 7:00
a.m. at Pete’s on West Tuscarawas
prior to set up. Join in the great
conversations and fellowship.
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Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Raza S, Fayyaz  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Raza S. Fayyaz (330) 451-9944 ......... W.M.
Jeffery L. Hager (330) 704-9959 ........ S.W.
Roger L. Summers (330) 806-3823 ......... J.W.
Terry L. Rundquist (330) 492-2574 ........ Sec.
Daniel D. Thomas (330) 499-8758 ........ Tyler

Mailing  address:
836 Market  Ave. North
Canton, OH 44702-1021

D & J Handyman Services
A Senior Serving Seniors

*Install Assist Bars, Hand Rails, Ramps”
Minor Electrical, Plumbing Repairs

Bro. Don Mellen            (330) 418-0346

Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.

Continued on page 6

Sat., Dec. 3, 6:00 p.m. – Installation Dinner, Ballroom, $10:00 Donation
                     7:30 p.m. – Installation of 2017 Lodge Officers
Fri., Dec. 9, 7:30 p.m. - First Stated Meeting of Mew Officers
Fri., Dec. 16, 6:30 p.m. – Tri-Lodge Christmas Party, Ballroom
Sat., Dec. 17, 8:00 a.m. – Delivery of Christmas Poinsettias to Lodge Widows
Sat., Dec. 23, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

Happy December to all brethren! As I begin my Masonic year in the East, I
would be remiss without mentioning the wonderful people who helped me on
this path of light. To all the Past Masters who have offered guidance and their
wisdom. To the line officers, who are exceptional, and who I have served with
and also for two mentors who were called to the Great Architect; Worshipful
Brother Lew Beaver and Worshipful Brother William Walther, a sincerely
thank you!  And, last but not least, my wonderful Lady Jen, who has tirelessly
and wholeheartedly supported my trip through the line.

As we move into the Holiday Seasons, we enjoy family, great food and our
fellow brothers. Let’s not forget to extend that brotherly love and friendship and
go out of our way and on foot to help someone in need. Maybe stretch that Cable
Tow and make it just a little longer.

Lest I forget to mention, The William McKinley No. 431 Installation of
Officers will be held in the Cathedral Room at 7:30 p.m. on December 3rd 2016,
preceded at 6:00 p.m. by a fantastic meal catered by Mission Barbeque. All you
can eat for $10.00! Looking forward to seeing all!

Friday evening, December 16th all the lodge children will meet Santa at the
Tri-Lodge Christmas party hosted by McKinley, Canton 60 and Trinity Lodges.
Treats, games and a good time are
promised for all who attend. Christ-
mas is all about the children. Saturday
morning, December 17th, all who
wish to partakes in delivery of
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Trinity Lodge No. 710, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Larry Haines (330) 316-1183 ...............W.M.
Brad Cioca (330) 309-9984 ................... S.W.
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 .............. J .W.
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 .......... Sec.
Dennis P. Moriarty (330) 479-9722 ........ Tyler

Mailing address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021Larry Haines, W. M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Forest Hill
Cemetery

5001 Everhard Road
NW, Canton, Ohio
Ph: (330) 494-2051

4414 Cleveland Avenue
NW, Canton, Ohio

Ph: (330) 499-7353

Sunset Hills Burial Park
& Memorial Gardens

Thurs., Dec. 1, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 16, 6:30 p.m. – Tri-Lodge Christmas Party
Thurs., Dec. 22, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Breakfast

Greeting Brethren! On Friday, November 18th 2016, Trinity Lodge held its
Installation of Officers. The 2017 officers are as follows: Worshipful Master,
Brad J. Cioca; Senior Warden, Sam Volpe; Junior Warden, Rick Oberhauser;
Chaplin, Brent Bower; Senior Deacon, Ken Wright; Junior Deacon, Brandon
Lohr; Secretary, Steve DeNayer; Treasurer, Richard Snyder; Tyler, Dennis
Moriarty and Trustee, Larry Haines. We would also like to send out our
congratulations to all the officers who will be installed soon for this upcoming
year especially Worshipful Master, Ty Youngman and Worshipful Master, Jeff
Hager. I’m looking forward to working with both of you.

Bring the children, neighbors and family on Friday evening, December 16th

at 6:30 p.m. for a great time at the Tri-Lodge Christmas Party. Food, games and
fellowship are the theme of the evening. Old St. Nick mentioned he will stop
by because he really likes Masonic
children. See you there!

Brothers please join us for the
Masonic Christmas Morning Break-
fast to celebrate the Birth of Our Lord
and Savior. In by 6:00 a.m. and out by
7:00 a.m. Promus! Sincerely,

Brad Cioca, Worshipful Master
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Gary Gruber P.M. (330) 361-2077 ..................... Monarch
David Cullison (330) 724-2472 .................... Chief Justice
David W. McIntyre (330) 784-7673 .. Master of Ceremonies
David A. McIntyre P.M. (330) 605-2434 ........... Sec./Treas

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
The Home of Fellowship and the Red Carpet Hospitality

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Office: (330) 588-8323
E-mail: nazirgrotto123@aol.com

Mailing Address
1717 6th Street S.W.
Canton. OH 44706

TRESTLE BOARD

Gary Gruber, Monarch

Tues., Dec. 6, 7:30 p.m. – Daughters of Mokanna, Stated Meeting
Wed., Dec. 14, 6:30 p.m. – Social Hour
                   7:30 p.m. – Installation of Officers, Highland Installing Team
Sun., Dec. 25 - Merry Christmas
Sat., Dec. 31 - New Years Eve

Moving? Tell the Bulletin!

Monarchs Message
Hello Prophets and Ladies! You are all cordially invited to attend the

Installation of Nazir Grotto’s Offices on Wednesday, December 14th. Monarch
Elect, Gary Gruber and his core of officer will be installed by the Highland
Installing Team. There will a social hour at 6:30 p.m. and the installation will
begin at 7:30 p.m. with a reception to follow.

Prophets, just a reminder: 2017 dues are now due and also, we will be dark
in January and February.

Nazir Grotto’s Prophets and Ladies wish everyone a Merry Christmas and
Happy New Year.

In Memorial
Nazir Grotto lost another valuable person in October, Gail Hicks, wife of

Wilbur “Sarge” Hicks passed away. Sarge would like to thank all the Prophets,
Brothers and Ladies for their thoughts and prayers during this time. Sarge
would like to send special thank you
to Past Grand Monarch Pierre
Shawver for his support.

David A. McIntyre, P.M.

FAIRCREST DOOR
484-6650

Bro. Bill Bird, Owner
$15 discount with this ad on garage door repairs

4001 Cleveland Ave SW
Garage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and Service
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Canton Chapter No. 84, Royal Arch Masons

Larry Haines (330) 316-1183 ............. High Priest
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 ................. King
Robert R. Smith (330) 479-6029 ...................... Scribe
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748................ Secretary

Mailing address:
2180 Zircon St NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

Larry Haines, High Priest

HARDWARE, PLUMBING, PAINTS &
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES

2516  WEST  TUSCARAWAS,   CANTON,  OHIO

Bro. Frank Sekeres     Phone (330) 455-9471

Tues., Dec. 20, 7:00 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

Hello Companions! Winter is here. It seems like only a few days ago it was 70 degrees
outside. With winter comes Christmas; so, to all of my Brethren from far and wide, whether
your Christmas be cold and snowy or hot and dry, may the Great Architect grant
his blessings upon you and keep you and yours in good health and well being. Take care
of yourself and those you find dear to your heart. Keep this festive spirit throughout the
next year and look toward your next date with our happy band.

Larry Haines, High Priest

Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.
Continued from page 3

poinsettias and Christmas cheer to the lodge widows and shut-ins, will meet at
the Arcadia Grill at 8:00 a.m. for breakfast before loading up at the Temple for
deliveries and visitations. Attend for an uplifting and heart warming experience
in this Holiday Season when many are lonely and their families are away.

And finally my Brethren, I would like to share one of my favorite quotes:
“Masonic Labor is purely a labor of love. He who seeks to draw Masonic wages
of gold and silver will be disappointed. The wages of a Mason are earned and
paid in their dealings with one another, sympathy begets sympathy, kindness
begets kindness, helpfulness begets helpfulness, and these are the wages of a
Mason.” Brother Benjamin Franklin, Grand Master of Pennsylvania 1790.

Looking forward to travelling with you all!
Jeff Hager, Master Elect
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Brad J. Cioca, Master

Canton Council No. 35, Royal & Select Masons

Brad J. Cioca (330) 309-9984 ..............................  Master
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 .............. Deputy Master
Robert H.Wiley (330) 476-9221 ........  Principal Conductor
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ................. Recorder

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

                      Mailing Address:
2180 Zircon St. NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

TRESTLE BOARD

Tues., Dec. 20, 7:45 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

Greetings Companions! There really isn’t anything new to report to you. In next
month’s newsletter I will start posting the Council Inspections for the upcoming month for
the 8th Arch. Remember are stated meetings
are the 3rd Tuesday of every month and I’m
looking forward to seeing all the Compan-
ions there.

Sincerely,
Brad J. Cioca, Illustrious Master

State Lic. No. 15397

Commercial. Industrial.
Residential. Engineering.

    F: 330-494-7315  P: 330-494-3560

     501 Applegrove St NW
     North Canton, OH 44720

      www.wwschaub.com

The Lighter side
Three older Masons were leaving

the Temple one afternoon when one
of them had his hat blow off. He
exclaimed - Boy - It’s a windy day!
The second said - nah…it’s Thursday!
The third voiced - yah - me too. Let’s
stop and catch a beer!
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William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ................ Commander
Robert H.Wiley (330) 476-9221 .................. Generalissimo
Larry Haines (330) 316-1183 .................... Captain General
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ........................ Recorder

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

William D. Stratton, Commander

FORMET-CLEVENGER

& GORDON
Funeral Home

456-4766

1803 North Cleveland Ave.
Canton, Ohio

E.Spencer Gordon

Mon., Dec. 19, 7:00 p.m.- Special Meeting, Order of the Temple Degree
Tues., Dec. 20, 8:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

Greetings Sir Knights! I want to thank all of the Sir Knights who have helped
with the Thursday night dinners for the Scottish Rite and also all the help
around our beautiful Temple Building.

Hope you all hade a very enjoyable Thanksgiving and in just a short time we
will be celebrating Christmas. Speaking of which, I hope you will be coming
to the Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast and if you can help with the
cooking, serving or maybe even the clean-up, please call me if you can help.

On Monday, December 19th I want to call a Special Meeting of the
Commandery and confer the Order of the Temple Degree. In the following
month, Monday, January 21st will be a special meeting to confer the Order of
the Temple Degree. This will be our inspection day so get your uniforms out,
shined up and come and be with us to Knight this new Sir Knight. We have three
other petitions at this time and I want to get these Brethren started through our
Order as soon a possible.

Here’s wishing you and your families a very special, and Merry Christmas
with Gods richest Blessings.

Fraternally,  Bill Stratton, Commander
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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.
Continued from page 2

Speaking of the Christmas Breakfast, if you are a new brother or a long time
member, this is a great event and should not be missed. This year’s breakfast
will be held on Christmas Morning at 6:00 a.m. and we will be done by 7:00 a.m.
so everyone can continue sharing the blessings of the day with their families.
This event is open to all Masons, male family and male greats. Oh! Let’s not
forget the food because it is not a true Masonic gathering without. This year we
will be serving sausage, pancakes, juice and coffee or milk. Please bring a
canned food donation to this event to share with those who are struggling
financially this Holiday Season. A little good will goes a long way!

My brethren, as I close this, my first newsletter and list all of our great events,
please take time through this entire month to give prayers and support to our
Police, Fire, EMS, and Armed Service members both here in the States and
overseas. They are sometimes not with the ones they love during this time as
many of us know. Also, please take time for observing the remembrance of
December 7th the day Pearl Harbor was attacked. A day that will forever live in
infamy! Remember those who did not survive as well as those who did. There
are designs upon the Trestle Board for this month and we should be at labor for
our fraternity and for our brothers. Merry Christmas to all and a safe and Happy
New Year!

Ty Youngman, Master

Color Me!
e!e!e!e!e!

Merry Christmas “B”



THE MASONIC BULLETIN December, 2016Page 10

Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast 2016
Christmas will soon be upon us. As

we reflect on the meaning of the
Season, we hope each of you will
consider the important roll fellow-
ship plays within the Holiday and
join us for this annual event at the
Canton Masonic Temple. The break-
fast is sponsored by The Canton
Masonic Temple Association, York
Rite Bodies of Canton and the Blue
Lodges of Canton and North Canton.
You are invited to attend along with
your male guests and relatives.
Starting promptly at 6:00 a.m. and concluding at 7:00 a.m. Pancakes and
sausage being served. The coffee will be hot, so bring your breakfast appetite.
There will be a food drive that morning also. Please bring non-perishable food
items for donating to The Total Living Center. The breakfast is free of charge,
but a collection will be taken to help offset the associated costs.

Our speaker this year will be Pastor Don Bartow, Pastor Emeritus of the
Canton Westminster Presbyterian Church where he served for 25 years. Pastor
Bartow was the Grand Master’s Community Service Award winner in 2006.
Following his retirement in 1991, he has devoted full time to the Total Living
Center. This is a faith-based ministry to the sick and the poor. The Center
involves a soup kitchen for hundreds each week, distribution of between
55,000 and 70,000 pounds of groceries each month, a FREE medical clinic and
pharmacy, legal clinic, chiropractic clinic, counseling clinic all free; healing
and worship services, children’s activities, beauty salon. You are invited to visit
their website at: www.totallivingcenter.org.

This function is always in need of helpers on Christmas Morning with set-up,
cooking, serving and clean-up afterwards. Please contact Rt. Wor. Bro. William
D. Stratton at the Canton Masonic Temple (330) 455-6300 if you want to help.

Help make this year as successful as in the past. PLEASE NOTE: NO
POSTCARDS WILL BE MAILED TO YOU THIS YEAR IN REGARD TO
THE BREAKFAST. This is a cost saving effort. So if you plan to bring eight
or more, please call or e-mail me your name and total number in your party so
I may reserve a table. Reach me at: (330) 353-2947 or miller-rick@att.net. I
hope to see for breakfast at the Canton Masonic Temple. I pray each and every
one of you have a wonderful Christmas and/or Hanukkah holiday season as
well as a prosperous New Year.  Fraternally;

Rick L. Miller, Christmas Morning Breakfast Chairman

Pastor Don Bartow
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836 Market Ave. North
Canton, Ohio 44702-1021

(330) 455-6300
E-Mail: mytext05@neo.rr.com

Web Site: www.cantonfreemasons.com
- PUBLICATIONS  COMMITTEE -

President .............. Mark J. Gold  (704-8344)
Vice President Stephen Morosko(495-8324)
Sec./Treasurer . Glenn L. Owens (575-7780)
Editor ........... Robert R. Martelet (492-3689)
Web Master ... Stephen Morosko (495-8324)
Canton No. 60 ......... Eric W. Muehlenbein (704-6480)
McKinley No. 431 ........... Raza S. Fayyaz (415-9944)
Trinity No. 710 ..................... Larry Haines (316-1183)
Council No. 35 ................... Brac J. Cioca (309-9984)
Chapter No. 84 ................... Larry Haines (316-1183)
K.T. No. 38 ................ William D. Stratton (628-1287)
Nazir Grotto ....................... Gary Gruber (361-2077)
MW&D Assoc. .................... Dan Schario (495-3872)
DeMolay ...................... Michael R. Cassel (439-7297)
Rainbow ........................... Diane Phillips (868-3262)
Masonic Temple .................. (330) 455-6300
A.A.S.R., Valley of Canton . (330) 455-2321
Nazir Grotto ........................ (330) 588-8323

Next Issue Deadline
Articles for the January, 2017 issue

of the Masonic Bulletin are due
Saturday, December 10, 2016.

Advertising space in the Masonic
Bulletin may be purchased at a cost of
$23.00 per column inch per issue.

THE MASONIC BULLETIN
© Copyright, 2004 All rights reserved.

Masters, Wardens & Deacons
Association of Stark County

TRESTLE BOARD

MARTELET RENTALS
Housing with Understanding

330-492-3689

Happy Holidays!

Sat., Dec. 10, 10:00 a.m. - Clinton Lodge
                                Massillon, E. A. Degree
Sat., Jan. 14, 10:00 a.m. - Hoover Lodge
                          North Canton, F.C. Degree
Sat., Feb. 18, 10:00 a.m. - Canton
   Masonic Temple, M.M. Degree, 1st Section
Sat., Mar. 4, 10:00 a.m. - Clinton Lodge
              Massillon, M.M. Degree, 2nd Section

Greetings brethren all! Over the
next several months there will be
many activities in the 21st Masonic
District with the installations and then
beginning in January, with the
inspections. R.W.Bro. Dave Hopkins
and the Masters Wardens & Deacons
Association have put together a
schedule for the “Type Written
Ritual.” This gives the brethren in
Stark County and any brethren a
chance to freshen up their ritual skills
before inspection. I have enclosed
that scheduled in this Trestle Board.

To achieve the “Grand Master
Award,” the Masters, Warden’s &
Deacon/s of the lodge must attend all
four of the Type Written Ritual
meetings. There will always be a
short meeting of M.W. & D. A. and
then, off to the lodge room. As
always, a breakfast or coffee and
donuts will be offered for a small
donation before hand.

I Wish the Brethren a Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Fraternally
Dan J Schario D.E.O., President

Canton  Flower
Shop

“Flowers that Smile”
201 Central Plaza South       (330) 453-0183
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